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"Dare to Care” 

Ron Eberhart stood in for President Rich Hawley on Wednesday, July 28th.  He began the    
meeting with an Invocation, Pledge of Allegiance to our Flag, and reciting the Optimist Creed. 
Ron covered several announcements from the last Board Meeting last week. 
 
100th Anniversary – Much discussion. Gary Burk has written a letter to District Newsletter   
regarding the incoming OI International President being present at our celebration to deliver the 
keynote address. We also discussed the program which now will be printed digitally in color.   
 
 We discussed getting member pictures.  Jeff Olson will be present at the meetings on.  Also, 

Gary said members could send a bust (head shot) color picture to Acclaim Graphics.      
 
 Rich worked on advertising prices for the program.  Approximately 200 will be printed.  

Costs are:  Full page inside - $150.  Inside Cover - $200. Back cover $500.  RJ and Associ-
ates to buy.   Half page -$75, ¼ - $40. 1/8 - $25. Rich offered the services of his ad man to 
help layout ads if the client is unable to do it themselves.   

 
 Speakers – Gary suggested 4 each covering a 25 period of the club history.   
 
 Foundation Grants presentation – After discussion it was agreed it would ad and extra 30 

minutes to the length of the program which is too long.  Idea nixed.  
 
 We also discussed using a scout troop to present the “colors” at the Anniversary meeting.  

Mike Burk has contacted and secured a scout troop    
 
 Menu – Rich will work on it.  We had previously discussed Glazed Pork Loins.   
 
Youth Appreciation Week -  Finalized with the East Side Club, The date for the  breakfast will 
be    Tuesday, November 2nd at the ONB Events Plaza with a meal cost of $19.  We most likely 
will charge parents $15. 
 
Picnic – No interest in having one this year.  Too much going on. 
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Ron dispensed with the Sarge at Arms and went right into the program.  He introduced Jaime 
Sheth with the J.D. Sheth Foundation. 
 
She began her talk giving us extensive information about her background.  Born in Chicago and 
moved to Evansville. She has graduated from both USI and U of E.  She also attended UCLA 
and majored in Physical Therapy.  Her mother was born in India and she traveled with her to  
India in 2006 and saw the horrible condition of the people and decided she wanted to help.  
Jaime founded her foundation in 2010. 
 
Their Foundation has built 23 homes internationally since 2015 and provide affordable housing 
opportunities on a global scale. In addition they are supporting this work in our own communi-
ties here at home.  What does it mean to own a home?  It means meeting personal and financial 
goals. It means building lasting memories and strong community relationships.  It means        
investing in the future.  Their guiding philosophy is that WE ARE ONE. The JD Sheth       
Foundation is a project to project organization focusing on the education, health, and well being 
of others, specifically children and the elderly, here in the United States and across the globe.  
She also explained that no more that 10% goes to administration and expenses.  The rest of the 
money goes to the projects.   
 
Great program.  Great individual who has accomplished much to help others. 
See ya next time… 
Ron Eberhart 
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